## **Director of Education: Lyndsay McRoberts**

Service Lead - Education Support Services: Gavin Cockburn

County Buildings, Wellington Square, Ayr KA7 1DR

Tel: 01292 612847

Email: gavin.cockburn@south-ayrshire.gov.uk

Our Ref: GC/MCC TP Date: 28 June 2023 SOUTH AYRSHIRE COUNCIL Comhairle Siorrachd Àir a Deas Making a Difference Every Day

Dear Parents & Carers,

## Maybole Community Campus – Additional, Temporary Parking Arrangements

I contacted you last week, regarding the opening of the new Maybole Community Campus in August 2023. With that communication, an initial Travel Pack Leaflet was issued and this detailed important information on travel and parking arrangements during the demolition phase of the Campus project.

I would like to provide you with a further update on these arrangements this week, with the news that the Council has now received approval to construct an additional, temporary Park & Stride location close to the Campus.

Over the summer holidays, and in time for the schools returning, a temporary parking area with space for 46 cars will be formed on Whitefaulds Avenue, near to the junction with Culzean Road.

This temporary car park will remain in place for a period of 12 months until the full Campus project is completed in the summer of 2024. The site will then be restored to its previous condition.

To reflect this latest development, the Travel Pack Leaflet that was issued last week has now been updated. This can be accessed on the relevant school websites and is also attached with this most recent communication.

From April 2024, the full Campus parking scheme will be available and at that time the interim access, egress and parking arrangements will be reviewed.

The Council's Educational Services appreciate your patience and understanding during this period of transition, and I will contact you again with any relevant updates regarding transport, travel and parking at the Campus.

Yours sincerely,

Gavin Cockburn

Service Lead - Education Support Services